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On Friday, July 16th, a prescribed burn workshop will be hosted by the Kimble County Prescribed Burn Association (KCPBA), a chapter of the Edwards Plateau Prescribed Burn Association (EPPBA). The workshop will consist of three parts, a Friday morning program of presentations on prescribed burns, a Friday afternoon tour of the results of a winter burn, and a demonstration burn on Saturday, July 17th. Both the tour and the demonstration burn will be dependent on weather and conditions.

The presentations will be begin at 9:00 a.m. in the Kimble County District Court Room in County Court House in Junction, Texas. Speakers from various agencies and associations will cover topics related to prescribed burns. The content will be geared for both beginners and experienced individuals with interest in the use and benefits of effectively and safely using prescribed fires as a management tool for brush control, water conservation, wildlife management, and range enhancement.

The keynote speaker will be Butch Taylor, professor and research station superintendent of the Sonora Experiment Station and founder of the Edwards Plateau Prescribed Burn Association. The title of his presentation will be "Implementing Prescribed Fire in the Edwards Plateau".

The morning program will also include Jamey Newbury, a director and Vice President of KCPBA, presenting the "History and future of KCPBA chapter of the EPPBA"; Dandy Kothmann, District Conservationist with NRCS, addressing “Burning Questions: Where to Find the Answers”; and Russell Kott, County Extension Agent Ag/Nr Texas Agrilife Extension Kimble County, explaining the "Laws and Regulations for Private Applicators Continuing Education, including the Record Keeping requirements."
The morning program will conclude by noon allowing time for lunch on your own before the afternoon tour.

Details, including directions and background, for the Friday afternoon tour will be given during the morning presentations. The tour, beginning at 1:30 pm, will allow all to see first hand the results of a winter prescribed burn, that was carried out in February of 2010.  

For those wanting to attend the Saturday demonstration burn details, including time, directions, and safety policies, will also be explained during the Friday morning program. Again both the Friday afternoon tour and the Saturday burn will depend upon weather and conditions.
CEU credits will be given for the Saturday morning program. For more information or questions please contact Art Mudge, President of KCPBA at 325-446-3132 or Jamey Newbury, VP of KCPBA, at 325-446-3822.
